# **NEWSLETTER**



Shaheed Benazir Bhutto Women University Peshawar



### EDITORIAL BOARD

Editor in Chief

SADIA NAZEER

A.P English

Co - Editor SHUMAILA ASHEE Lecturer, English

Student Editor

HAMNA KHALIL

BS - VIII, English

## IN THIS ISSUE

Seminars/ Training Sessions/ Webinars

Events

Paper Publications

Conferences

Achievements

Memorandum of Understanding



#### DR. SAFIA AHMAD

Vice Chancellor Shaheed Benazir Bhutto Women University Peshawar

As we delve into the vibrant hues of autumn and prepare for the final stretch of the year, I extend my heartfelt greetings to the remarkable women who comprise the fabric of our esteemed Shaheed Benazir Bhutto Women University family. This season, like the turning leaves, brings about a sense of transformation and reflection, marking our journey through the third quarter of the academic year.

The past months have been a testament to the resilience and dedication that define the spirit of SBBWUP. I am immensely proud of the achievements and strides made by our students, faculty, and staff. Your commitment to excellence has not only shaped our university but has also laid the foundation for a future where women continue to lead, innovate, and inspire.

As we navigate the challenges and triumphs of the academic landscape, let us reflect on the collective strength that unites us. The stories within this newsletter showcase the myriad ways in which our university contribute to the intellectual and social tapestry of SBBWUP. From groundbreaking research to community outreach initiatives, your efforts underscore the transformative power of education.

In this season of gratitude, I want to express my appreciation for the dedication and passion that each of you brings to our university.

As we approach the year-end, I encourage you to embrace the opportunities for growth and reflection. Cherish the bonds you've formed, celebrate your accomplishments, and set your sights on the exciting prospects that await in the coming year. Together, we will continue to foster an environment that empowers women to excel in every facet of their lives.

I extend my best wishes for the Editorial Board who has come up with such a showcase. May the holiday season bring warmth to your hearts and rejuvenate your spirits for the challenges and triumphs that lie ahead.

66

Message from the Vice Chancellor, SBBWUP

## WORKSHOPS, SESSIONS & CONFERENCES

#### TRAINING WORKSHOP ON PANEL DATA ANALYSIS USING STATS



On Thursday, 28th December, 2023, the Economics
Department, SBBWUP arranged a one day training workshop
in PIDE, Islamabad for its research students on the subject
Panel Data analysis using Stats. The training was
very useful for research students in which different topics such
as first generation to second generation tests, pooled OLS,
Fixed effect model etc. were meticulously explained by the
speaker. During the session the participants were actively
involved in discussions and clarifications opted where-ever
needed. The session was pictured on many occasions with a
final group photo at the end.

Faculty Members of the Microbiology department, Dr. Sumaira Shah and Dr. Mahreen ulHassan (Right) attended the Water for Food Global Conference, at the University of Nebraska, U.S





A Seminar was conducted by the Department of Microbiology, titled "Role of Faculty as Nation Builder: Developing Nation Builders and Entrepreneurs for the Future" in collaboration with Gujranwala Institute of Future Technologies (GIFT) University on 17thOctober, 2023.

Students of Department of Microbiology, SBBWU,
Presented and Attedned The 1stInternational
Conference on "Recent Trends In Improving
Resistance Against Diseases Using Molecular Genetic
And OMICS Tools", at the Abdul Wali Khan
University, organized by College of Veterinar Sciences
and Animal Husbandry.



#### **WORKSHOPS & SESSIONS**

#### TRAINING WORKSHOP ON PANEL DATA ANALYSIS USING STATS



The 2019 Microbiology batch achieved a significant milestone with their first MS viva on October 27, 2023. Dr. Sadia Butt and Dr. Mahreen ul Hassan led the successful event, demonstrating academic excellence and faculty support.

Department of Chemistry and Psychology and ORIC SBBWU in collaboration with Khyber Medical University organized an awareness session regarding Mental Health And Our Rights on 1st Nov 2023 at Shaheed Benazir Bhutto Women University Peshawar



#### **CAMPAIGNS**



Shaukat Khanum Memorial Hospital Blood Donation Camp conducted every year under the supervision of Dr. Sadia Butt (Shaukat Khanum Institutional Ambassador (SKIA 2022-2024).

Tetanus Awareness Campaign was organized by Department s of Microbiology and Political Sciences with collaboration of Directorate general health KP for students.



#### **ACHIEVEMENTS**

## MICROBIOLOGY SUCCESS: HINA GUL DEFENDS MS THESIS UNDER DR. NADIA BIBI'S SUPERVISION



Ms. Hina Gul, an MS scholar in Microbiology, successfully defended her thesis under the supervision of Dr. Nadia Bibi. The viva, a significant milestone, took place recently, showcasing Ms. Gul's academic prowess and Dr. Bibi's guidance.

Shaukat Khanum Memorial Hospital awarded Shaukat Khanum Institutional Ambassador Shield of Dr. Sadia Butt for her S contribution





Rigza Ahmad and Ifrah Shah, Bachelor's in English candidates, presented at the prestigious 1st International Women Conference in Peshawar's Serena Hotel. The conference, themed "Breaking Barriers, Building Bridges, Uniting Women's Voices for a Better World," fostered global discussions on women's issues. Ifrah Shah's research explored Pashto language's ecological implications, while Rigza Ahmad analyzed Nestle Pakistan's ads' ecological discourse. Both showcased scholarly rigor and engaged effectively under Ms. Shumaila Ashee's guidance. Their participation highlighted women's influential role in cultural and environmental discourse, enriching their academic journey.

#### GREENING SBBWUP: THE COMPOST CLUB'S NEW YEAR, NEW THINGS INITIATIVE

The Compost Club, operating under the Climate Cell of SBBWUP, organised an awareness walk on January 4, 2024, as part of the "New Year, New Things" initiative. The event aimed to kickstart recycling efforts on campus and encourage other academic institutions to adopt sustainable practices. Prof. Dr. Safia Ahmed, the Vice-Chancellor, took the lead, actively participating alongside members of the Compost Club. The presence and support of Vice-Chancellor Prof. Dr. Safia Ahmed had a profound impact, inspiring students to embrace recycling for a greener future. As the "New Year, New Things" initiative gains momentum, The Compost Club envisions a campus that not only champions academic excellence but also leads to environmental responsibility. The event and the awareness walk marked the beginning of a collective journey toward a greener and more sustainable future for SBBWUP and beyond.

